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Given the cool, wet spring we look forward to the warm summer days and our beautiful flower 
garden. 
 
NOTICE 
The July 14th party has been changed to July 4th, at 1 p.m., to accommodate family members to 
honor Hyman Warshawsky and his family members.  Please join us in celebrating Hy’s life of 
dedication to the First Hebrew Congregation.   Hosted by Howard Rosenberg there is no 
admission fee. 
   
Get Ready for the Lox Box 
The annual Lox Box fundraiser will be held July 7th at the shul from 10 a.m.-12.  The cost of a 
two-person bag is $20, four-person, $40.  The Lox Box includes bagels, lox, cream cheese, 
tomato, onion, cucumber, juice, and homemade blueberry muffins.  The brunch is takeout only. 
 
Saturday Morning Services 
The Orthodox Saturday morning services start June 29th at 10 a.m.  Joe Steinfeld led service, 
followed by the area’s greatest Kiddush supplied by Rothner and Steinfeld Kosher Catering!  If 
you cannot make the service, please feel free to come and enjoy the Kiddush.  These services 
will continue all summer through Labor Day. 
 
Friday Night Services 
We will host four Friday night Reform services led by Rabbi Ellen Dreyfus on July 5th and August 
16th and Rabbi Nina Mizrahi on July 12th and August 2nd.  The July 12th service, hosted by Bob 
and Ann Abel, will be held at their home at 701 North Shore Drive.  The Abel’s chairs are limited 
-- please bring a chair.  The Oneg will be sponsored in memory of Arlene Tolen. 
 
Need of Sponsors 
Many of the parties this summer need sponsorship.  Please make a $180 donation, and let us 
honor your family with recognition.  The Onegs, comprised of pastries and snacks, also need 
sponsors.   
 
Nominations for the Board 
Anyone wishing to serve on the FHC’s Board of Directors please notify Remey Rubin by writing 
to:  First Hebrew Congregation, 249 Broadway, South Haven, MI 49090.  Nomination must be in 
by the end of July. 
 
Congrats’ 
Congratulations to the Zuckerman family on the beautiful renovation of Lakeshore Paint and 
Patio.  If you have time, stop in and see the most striking changes. 
 



Mazel tov to Marcus and Andrea Gottlieb on the birth of their granddaughter, Mia Sadie 
Howard. 
 
Get Well 
A big get well to our long time board member, Michael Slotnick, who had been hospitalized last 
month. 
 
Condolences 
Condolences to the family of our long time member Marcia Robinson who passed away June 
20th.  Her smiling face will be missed. 
 
Thank you 
We want to thank Don and Carole Hodgman and LawnBoys for replacement of the lights on the 
posts, the lights in the garden and a new timer for turning the lights on in the evening and out 
in the early morning.  It is a wonderful upgrade for our wonderful garden. 
 


